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George Murphy, orienteering builder, to be inducted into the Edmonton Sports Hall of Fame
George Murphy, a key founding member of the Alberta Orienteering Association (AOA), EOOC and a Life Member of the AOA, will be inducted into the Edmonton Sports Hall of Fame at a ceremony in Edmonton on June 13.  He will be inducted as a “Builder” for, amongst other things, his work with orienteering in Edmonton, Alberta and Canada. His picture will be hung in Edmonton City Hall after the formal induction.
After attending the first National Orienteering Leadership Clinic, organized by Sass Peepre in 1974 in Guelph, George got orienteering started in Edmonton in the 1970’s. For more than 2 decades, he ran orienteering events for EOOC, taught courses and clinics, and assisted in the development of O maps through the Edmonton river valleys and parks system.  He was a member of the organizing team that hosted Western Canada’s one and only Orienteering World Cup event, which has held near Caroline in 1990.
He worked with Juri Peepre to establish and organize the Blue Lake Orienteering Leadership and Training Clinics which took place for 25 years in a row at the site of the 2016 Western Canadian Orienteering Championships, near Hinton. These clinics made a huge impact on the development of Western Canadian orienteering. There was always a mixture of representation from Alberta, BC, Manitoba and the Yukon; there were a variety of terrific Canadian and Scandinavian master coaches; participants learned many technical skills here and then passed them on to their local club members; and the crazy fun times were outstanding! The Blue Lake Follies (see photo) gave our laughing muscles such a workout they were almost as sore as our running muscles on the drive home!
In addition to George’s early work bringing the sport to Edmonton and Alberta, he was team manager for the Canadian Ski Orienteering Team at two Ski O World Championships, in Italy and Bulgaria, and was the meet director for the first Ski O event ever held in Canada. He assisted with the World Masters Orienteering Championships near Edmonton in 2005. He served on both the AOA and Orienteering Canada Boards of Directors.
George had a significant sporting life before, as well as outside, orienteering. He had a first degree black belt in judo, was a member of the U of A judo team, and he ran a dojo in Edmonton, first in his basement and then in a school gym, likely one of the earliest ones. He was a certified cross country ski instructor before that sport was much of a Thing. As an Edmonton City Parks and Recreation employee, he helped shepherd through several indoor soccer facilities.
Here’s George’s reaction: “As is often the case the honor is not mine alone. There are so many people who were companions along the way….. And most of all, it was fun. Doing what we did and do, not for any honors but to open people up to so many wonderful aspects of the world around us and to take advantage of that while still being able to be goofy and have a ball.”

We congratulate George, and thank him warmly for his contributions to our sport.
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